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Council Resolution 

 

Northumberland County Council Resolution 

SENT VIA EMAIL January 31, 2025 
 

Honourable Andrea Khanjin (Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks) 
Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy (Minister of Finance) 
Honourable David Piccini (Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills Development 
and MPP for Northumberland Peterborough-South) 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)  
All Ontario Municipalities 
 

Re: Correspondence, Municipality of St. Charles 'Deposit Return Program'

 
At a meeting held on January 22, 2025 Northumberland County Council approved Council 
Resolution # 2025-01-22-035, adopting the below recommendation from the January 6, 
2025 Public Works Committee meeting: 
 

Moved by: Councillor Mandy Martin 
Seconded by: Councillor John Logel 

"That the Public Works Committee, having considered correspondence from the 
Municipality of St. Charles regarding 'Deposit Return Program' recommend that County 
Council support this correspondence; and  
 

Further That the Committee recommend that County Council direct staff to send a copy of 
this resolution to the Honourable Andrea Khanjin (Minister of Environment, Conservation 
and Parks), the Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy (Minister of Finance), the Honourable David 
Piccini (Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills Development and MPP for 
Northumberland Peterborough-South), the Association of Municipalities of Ontario  
(AMO), and all Ontario Municipalities." 
 

Council Resolution # 2025-01-22-035 Carried 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned at matherm@northumberland.ca or by telephone at 905-372-3329 ext. 2238. 

Sincerely, 
Maddison Mather 

 
 
Manager of Legislative Services / Clerk 
Northumberland County 

mailto:matherm@northumberland.ca
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Resofution Number 2024-403

Title:

Date:

Resolution Stemming from October 16, 2024 Regular Meeting of Council - ltem
8.1 - Correspondence #4

November 20,2024

Moved by:

Seconded by:

Councillor Loftus

Councillor Lachance

BE lT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Gorporation of the Municipality of St.-Gharbs hereby supporb
the lefter dated September 2O,2024 by the Town of Bradford West Gwilimbury, regarding the Ontario
Deposit Retum Program;
AND BE lT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this Resolution be sent to the Minister of the
EnMronment, Gonservation and Paks, Andrea Khanjin; the Minister of Finance, Peter Bethlenfalvy; the
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO); our local Member of Provincial Parliament (MPP); and
all Ontario Municipalities.

CARRIED

R



Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury 
100 Dissette Street, Unit 4, P.O. Box 100 

Bradford, Ontario, Canada L3Z 2A7 

Phone: 905-775-5366 
jleduc@townofbwg.com 

www.townofbwg.com 

September 20, 2024  BY E-MAIL

Hon. Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
5th Floor 
777 Bay St. 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 

Dear Minister Khanjin: 

Ontario Deposit Return Program 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to formally address the recent discussions surrounding the 
Ontario Deposit Return Program, particularly regarding our community residents asking us about the 
recycling of nonalcoholic beverage plastics. 

Whereas the Ontario Deposit Return Program has successfully incentivized the recycling of alcoholic 
beverage containers, resulting in the removal of over 204,000 tonnes of greenhouse gas emissions, we 
recognize the potential for similar success with nonalcoholic beverages. 

The Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks highlighted in their June 2023 letter that they 
are considering the adoption of a deposit-and-return system for nonalcoholic beverages. This initiative 
presents a unique opportunity to further promote recycling, reduce litter, and encourage sustainable 
practices among consumers. 

Therefore, I am proud to announce that our Council endorses the expansion of the Ontario Deposit 
Return Program to include nonalcoholic beverage containers. We believe that this expansion will not 
only enhance environmental stewardship but also foster a culture of sustainability within our 
community. 

We encourage all stakeholders to support this initiative and work collaboratively towards its 
implementation. Together, we can make a significant impact on our environment and set a positive 
example for future generations. 

Yours truly, 

Mayor James Leduc 
Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury 

CC: 
Hon. Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance
Hon. Caroline Mulroney, Member of Provincial Parliament for York-Simcoe 
MPP Sandy Shaw, Opposition Environment, Conservation and Parks Critic 
Ontario’s Municipal Councils and Conservation Authorities 
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